

## MINUTES

## Probus Club of Kincumber Inc. General Meeting No 429 at Davistown RSL on Tuesday 23 March 2021

President David Minshall opened the general meeting at 11:20AM and welcomed visitors to the meeting:

Graeme Anderson

Sonia Deeble

Carol Post

Bert Ward

An Annual General Meeting normally held in March will instead be held in April due to the low turnout due both the club trip to Tasmania and the inclement weather

New member Julie Sposito was inducted into the club by President David Minshall Julie is from the leafy suburb of Green Point. She was proposed by Graham and Sandra Field who have known Julie and her recently deceased husband Roy for over 10 years. Julie had worked in our local coast Icon, the Sara Lee factory, for 15 years before retiring. Julie has a love of Gardening and enjoys meeting people. A copy of the constitution and Julie's name badge will be presented at the next meeting in April

Treasurer's Report: Ann Dillon noted that 43 members have paid their Membership Fees by EFT and she congratulated everyone as they had ALL got it right. I encouraged everyone else to pay now either by EFT or cash/cheque next meeting.

	Balance 31 January 2021		s	3,575.33
			-	-,
Credits	(2021) Memberships 17 @ various \$\$			568.00
	Donation		\$	23.50
			\$	591.50
Debits	Chq 921	921 Davistown RSL Mic Hire		200.00
	Chq 920	Covid Materials	\$	115.00
			\$	315.00
	Bank Balance at 28 February 2021			\$3,851.83

Membership: Membership co-chairs David and Shirley Casey reported that there were no life members present and 27 ordinary members.

## Apologies were received from:

Gerry Turner	Trish Kull	Patrick Leonard	Thelma Leonard
Wally Tuffs	Elaine Craig	Margaret Burrow	Ann Davis
Denise Lawrence	Richard Collins	Carla Hurley	Jan Gee
Laurie Gee	Chris Dillon	Fred Leake	Jan Alford
Jenny Baker	Sue Schmidt	Hermoine Dunbar	Peter Park
Diane Rudd	John Rudd	John Orme	Barbara Orme

Vice President Peter Mear introduced our Speaker Collette Baron from Kincumber Neighbourhood Centre: Kincumber Neighbourhood Centre provides community members with a space to meet, learn, connect and find support. The centre hosts children's' and adults' activities and groups and provides spaces for the University of the 3rd Age, Coastcare Counselling, Aunties and Uncles and Seniors Computer Club Central Coast.

VP Peter Mear Thanked the speaker and conducted the raffle with Collette drawing the winner

Prospective member Bert Ward gave a profile talk detailing his life story from a farm to a career in engineering

David adjourned the meeting at 12:40PM